
 
Our prayers have been requested by or for the 
following members of our church family and 

those beyond our doors. 
 

Long Term Prayer List 
Patty, Laura, Jerry, Susan, Mel, Jarod, Lance, Alice, Shayne, 

George, Ruth, Rachel, Larry, the Bentley Family, Shirley, Pam, 
Vi, Diane, Julie, Prof. Dr. Ahmed Adel Sakr 
 

Short Term Prayer List  
Vickie John, Wilson Rorie,  

Esther Guimord, Cristina Diduch,  
Franklin Camp, Shirley Ratliff, Charlie, Max Masters, Benjamin Jackson, 

Dave Finnell, Bill Sanger, Avery, Greg, Shana, David, Paul S., A. J. Garibaldi,  
Dorothy Outerbridge, Moe O., Bruce, John D.,  

Bobby Hitchcock, Jillian Hajdasz, Meg, Andrew Massara, Terry Mahan,  
Elijah McCarthy, Jamie McCarthy, Brian & Diane P.,  

Dolores Connelly, Bob Cornwell, The Family of Ina Greer,  
Don Van Meter, Bridgette Van Meter,  

Peter Hwoschinsky, Carol Mann, Charles Nelsen,  
Timothy Nixon, Elizabeth Nixon, Rodney Jensen, Thelma Hubert, Ruth Ogden  

 
“For comfort and strength for EGYPT, and all her people,  

Christians and Muslims alike.” 

 
Job Opening at Five Talents  
Interested in developing and implementing a robust website strategy while managing and 
coordinating internal and external communications, marketing, media relations, as well as 
ensuring the consistency of the Five Talents brand? This Vienna, Va.-based microfinance 
organization is seeking a Website and Communications Manager. To view a complete job 
description, visit http://www.fivetalents.org/get-involved/job-openings. Submit your cover 
letter, resume and one writing sample to Five Talents at search@9thdegreeadvisors.com. 
 
Newcomers' Reception -- Saturday, March 26, 5:00 p.m.  
St. Timothy's Open Arms ministry is hosting a reception especially for all who have visited 
or joined St. Timothy's within the past six months. Newcomers are cordially invited to join 
us for light refreshments in the Narthex on March 26 at 5:00 p.m. We also invite anyone 
who would like to welcome them into the church family to join us for this social hour. 
Children are welcome and special snacks are available for them! This event will precede 
Charlie's Chili Cook-Off in Henry Hall. If you would like to attend, please contact Jill Cox 
at 703-963-8251, or e-mail coxfamilyva@verizon.net. 

 
 ANNUAL LINK COLLECTION 
During March St. Timothy’s is collecting donations of non-perishable food 
to restock the LINK pantry.  The pantry shelves are depleted at the end of 
the year following the distribution of the Holiday Baskets.  Your donations 

are appreciated in helping replenish the shelves.  Donations may be brought to Henry Hall, 
anytime, and deposited near the LINK grocery cart.  A list of suggested donations is also 
available by the cart.  If making a monetary donation, please find a pre-addressed envelope 
on the windowsill.  Checks may be made out to LINK and mailed directly to the pantry.  
Contact Rob Duchesneau, rob.du@verizon.net with questions.  The Service Ministry  
thanks you for Putting Your Faith to Work. 
.   
Christian Education Meeting: March 27, 12.30pm, B-1 
Please come share your insight and ideas to further your education in Christ at St. 
Timothy's! There will be an open Christian Education meeting with snacks and good cheer 
held after the 11am service on the last Sunday of March. Cassandra, Director of Christian 
Education, invites anyone with constructive feedback or new ideas. Certain matters to be 
discussed include a St. Timothy's Library and fun future activities. The meeting will take 
place in the Christian Ed office.  

 

 
 

Staff 
 

The Rev. Bradford A. Rundlett, Rector 
The Rev. Leslie Chadwick, Associate Rector  

 The Rev. Wisnel Dejardin, Seminarian  
Mr. Peter Doddema, Seminarian      

Mr. Peter Waggoner, Director of Music 
Ms. Cassandra Riedy, Director of Christian Education 

Ms. Keith Nelsen Stroud, Parish Administrator 
 

Vestry 
Senior Warden – Kathy Lombard 

Junior Warden – Ted Mankin        
                                       Treasurer -  Rick Wilson 

 Registrar – Rose Berberich 
 

Liz Ward        Kathy Lombard    Cheryl Brock      Mike Colie  Patrick Hobson     
Allison Dodd         Ted Mankin      Duncan Hutcheon        Donna Cornwell          

Eugene Nkomba           Sandy Wright        Beth Lumnitzer     Jeanne Bennett, Alternate 
 

Trustees 
    Tom McLenigan                                Keith Sinclair                             Dana “Deke” Smith 
 

Resident Clergy 
The Rev. Maeva Harris-Bayfield 
The Rev. Dr. Ralph W. Bayfield 

 
 

Assisting in the Preparation and Conduct of Worship 
Altar Guild  

Jackie Clattenburg, John & Carol Jensen, Bobbee Duquette, Brenda Donnelly 
Counters 

Matt Maginniss & Barbara Bruno 
Ushers  

8:00 am Bill Outerbridge & Chuck Allison  
  9:30 am Dean Rohrbaugh & Bill Bate 

11:00 am Olga Marinenko & Allan Stanley 
Greeters  

8:00 am Peter & Beth Hwoschinshy  
9:30 am Dave Tigar & Gail Peters  

11:00 am Deke Smith 
  Lay Eucharistic Ministers 

8:00 am Ralph Tildon & Glenn Pfadenhauer 
9:30 am Peter Doddema, Laura Dendtler, John McGrath, Jackie Clattenburg 
11:00 am Dave Hixon, Duncan Hutcheon, Michael Cook, Peter Doddema 

Acolytes 
9:30 am William Hamm, Maggie Weaver, Ali Barriere 

11:00 am Michael Gjormand, Matthew Gjormand, Jack Norcross, Max Norcross 
 

 
HOLIDAYS ARE HARD…NEED SOMEONE TO LISTEN? 

 ASK A STEPHEN MINISTER  
OR CALL FR. BRAD AT 703-437-3790. 

 
Next Week’s Lessons:  
The Third Sunday of Lent 

 Exodus 17:1-7 
 Romans 5:1-11  
 John 4:5-42 
 Psalm 95 
 

 
 
 

Announcements 
For  

March 20, 2011 
 

8:00 am   Holy Eucharist – Rite I 
9:30 am  Holy Eucharist – Rite II 
11:00 am   Holy Eucharist– Rite II 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

ST. TIMOTHY’S EPISCOPAL CHURCH 
432 VAN BUREN STREET, HERNDON, VIRGINIA 20170 

 
 

 
Parish Office: 703-437-3790   Fax: 703-787-9781 

Web Page: www.saint-timothys.org 
Office E-mail: office@saint-timothys.org 

 
 

 
ST. TIMOTHY’S MISSION STATEMENT 

 
AS PEOPLE OF GOD, WE JOYFULLY WORSHIP GOD,  

SPREAD THE WORD OF GOD’S LOVE 
TREASURE ALL PEOPLE, AND 

SERVE OTHERS EVERYWHERE IN THE NAME OF JESUS CHRIST. 
 

THEREFORE, WITH GOD’S HELP, WE: 
OPEN OUR DOORS TO EVERYONE, 
OPEN OUR HEARTS IN WORSHIP, 

OPEN OUR EYES TO THE SPIRIT’S GIFTS, AND 
OPEN OUR ARMS TO EMBRACE GOD’S WORK. 

 
 
 
 

http://www.fivetalents.org/get-involved/job-openings�
mailto:search@9thdegreeadvisors.com�
mailto:coxfamilyva@verizon.net�
mailto:rob.du@verizon.net�
http://www.saint-timothys.org/�
mailto:office@saint-timothys.org�


 
 
 
 
 

SUNDAY – 3/20 
Holy Eucharist 8, 9:30, 11:00 

9:45 AM  Adult Discussion Group - A1 
9:45 AM  J2A - UR 

9:45 AM  Rite 13 - A8 
3:30 PM  Stephen Ministers Continuing Education - B1 

3:30 PM  VOCE Chamber Singers Concert - "Music by Women Composers" 
7:00 PM  Lenten Series - Narthex 

 
MONDAY- 3/21 

7:00 PM  BSA Troop 159 Meeting - HH/UR 
7:00 PM  Stephen Ministry Peer Supervision - B1 
7:00 PM  Stewardship Meeting - Rector's Office 

7:15 PM  VoCoSuM - Upper Room 
7:30 PM  VOCE Chamber Singers Regular Rehearsal - Sanctuary 

 
TUESDAY- 3/22 

9:00 AM  EfM - B1 
5:30 PM  Nurturing Parent Class - HH 
6:00 PM  St. Cecilia Choir Rehearsal 

7:00 PM  Stephen Ministry Peer Group- Upper Room 
7:30 PM  Handbell Choir Rehearsal - Choir Room 

 
WEDNESDAY – 3/23 

8:00 AM  Dads in for Donuts - HH (Preschol) 
9:00 AM  Pre-School - B1 

10:00 AM  Morning Bible Study - Kitchen 
10:00 AM  Wee Got the Beat - Nursery 

12:00 PM  Pre-School - B1 
12:15 PM  Holy Eucharist/Healing Service 

7:00 PM  St. Timothy's Shawl Ministry - Narthex 
 

THURSDAY – 3/24 
8:00 AM  Dads in for Donuts - HH (Preschool) 

9:00 AM  Pre-School - B1 
10:00 AM  Wee Got the Beat - Nursery 

12:00 PM  Pops in for Pizza - HH (Pre-School 
4:45 PM  Jubilate Choir Rehearsal - Choir Room 

7:00 PM  Taoist Tai Chi - Internal Arts for Health - In Hiatus 
7:15 PM  St. Ambrose Choir Rehearsal - Choir Room 

 
FRIDAY – 3/25 

10:30 AM  Friday Folders - Kitchen 
6:00 PM  J2A & Rite 13 Games & Dinner - UR/HH & Kitchen 

 
SATURDAY – 3/26 

9:00 AM  Altar Guild Set-Up - Sanctuary and Altar Guild Room 
9:00 AM  ECW Retreat - Middleburg, VA 

10:00 AM  VirginiaVoter Education Training Session - UR 
11:00 AM  Dorosheff Violin Lessons - Music Room/Sanctuary 

4:00 PM  Prep-time for Chili & Newcomers Receptions  
5:00 PM  Newcomer's Reception - Narthex 

6:00 PM  Charlie's Chili Cook-off HH 
9:00 PM  Clean-up From Chili & Newcomers 

 
SUN DAY – 3/27 

Holy Eucharist 8, 9:30, 11:00 
9:45 AM  Adult Discussion Group - A1 

9:45 AM  J2A - UR 
9:45 AM  Rite 13 - A8 

12:30 PM  Christian Education Committee Meeting - CE Office 
2:00 PM  DCANA Officers Mtg.- B1 

7:00 PM  Lenten Series - Narthex 
 

 
Nursery 
All children are welcome to stay with parents in the Sanctuary during worship. However,  
for parents of children ages 0-2.5 years who want nursery care, we have a well-equipped 

and professionally-staffed nursery at the end of the hall nearest the 
Sanctuary. Each child brought to the nursery is given a number; only 
the parents of the child can take the child from the nursery. If a 
parent is needed during worship, the child’s number will appear (in 
red LED’s) on the black panels beneath the hymn boards on both 

sides of the Chancel. Parents, please bring diapers and any snacks, formula as needed for 
your child. 
 
Holy Communion  
All baptized Christians are welcome to receive the Sacrament. If you 
have not been baptized, please come to the Altar rail for a blessing 
during Holy Communion (place your arms across your chest to signify 
your desire for a blessing). If you would like to be baptized, please 
speak with the clergy after the service.  To receive Holy Communion, 
accept the bread in your hand and place it in your mouth, then sip wine from the Chalice 
when it is brought to you (guide the Chalice to your mouth please), or hold the bread, dip it 
in the wine when the chalice comes to you, and place the bread with wine in your mouth. If 
you are allergic to wheat or are gluten intolerant, please let the person serving bread know 
to give you a rice wafer.  

 
Happy Birthday to you!!! 
Sun. 3/20 Chuck Condro 
Mon. 3/21 Mark Hrozencik, Jim Crocker, Glenn Boysko, Ryan Wilson  
Tues.3/22 Marleen George, Terri Hoisington 
Wed. 3/23 Elizabeth Ward, Jillian Gough, Michael Borosky 
Thurs. 3/24 Michelle Wei 

Fri. 3/25 Sue Caley, Amy Schrock, Robin Perfetti  
Sat. 3/26  
Sun. 3/27 Tom McLenigan, Jr., Jonathan Beckett, Benjamin Krauss 
 
ECW Retreat Participants 
Remember to write your check for $25 to St. Timothy's and mark it for the ECW retreat and 
place it in Sandy Wright's church mailbox.  The retreat will begin with breakfast at 9 am at 
Emmanuel Episcopal Church in Middleburg on Saturday, March 26th.  If you are providing 
food, bring it on trays or platters to make serving easy.  There is some parking behind the 
church. Take the first street on the left after the church which is on the main street into the 
town.  Questions: Carmela Condro, 703-620-1110, ccondro@verizon.net or Jean Lammers, 
703-860-2112, jean@lammershealth.com.      
 
 
Charlie's Chili Cook Off Saturday March 26 at 6pm   
Flashy tables covering are being purchased.  Brownies and corn bread will soon be baked.  
Twelve people have entered  Charlie's Chili Cook Off  competition.  Newcomers will come 
in after their welcome reception at 5pm and would love to share a bowl of Chili with you.  
Macaroni and Cheese will be available for children who do not eat Chili yet.  You do not 
need to cook to attend.  Admission is by donation. After costs, the remaining donations will 
go to the Rector and Assistant Rector's Discretionary Fund.  Join in the fun!  We are 
looking for more entries in the Chili competition and lots more names on the To Attend 
sign-up sheet. Come into Henry Hall to sign up today.  Get to know your fellow Chili lover 
in the next pew.  For more information contact Tricia Mussante at 703.481.6853 or by email 
at p.mussante@verizon.net. 
. 
St, Timothy’s Viewpoint Book Club 
St, Timothy’s Viewpoint Book Club has selected “Remarkable 
Creatures”, a novel by Tracy Chevalier, author of “Girl with a Pearl 
Earring”.  This book is available at book stores in paperback at a cost of 
$15.00 or you may be able to request it at your local library.  It is 
anticipated that the discussion group will meet in 4 – 5 weeks.  The date 
will be announced in the Bulletin.  All are welcome!  Please sign the 
sheet in Henry Hall if you are interested or contact Jill Cox on 703-963-
8251 for further information. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Easter Request 
St. Timothy’s is a beautiful community filled with passion and compassion, energy reaching 
out to each other and the Lord. It would be lovely and meaningful to craft a book of the 
parish’s thoughts on Easter.  Please submit to Cassandra (at the CE Table in Henry Hall or 
at cassandrar@saint-timothys.org) a quote poem, piece of art or any personal expression 
that depicts what Easter means to you. Cassandra will collate all entries into a book for all 
parishioners to take home and enjoy. All entries will be very much appreciated! 
 
The Hypothermia Shelter Needs You! Be an Angel Sundays in March 
St. Timothy’s is scheduled to provide meals and volunteers for the Hypothermia Homeless 
Shelter, at the North County Human Services Building, 1850 Cameron Glen Drive, in 
Reston.  Each Sunday evening in March, we need to 
deliver breakfast, lunch and dinner for 40 clients and to 
serve dinner to the clients.  You (or a group of you) prepare 
a simple breakfast, bagged lunches or a nutritious dinner 
for the clients and deliver the food to the shelter.  Volunteers 
are need for a couple of hours each Sunday to serve the 
dinner meal.  Food preparation guidelines and 
menu suggestions are available.  A sign-up sheet can be found in Henry Hall.  Please 
contact Jill Norcross at jillnorcross@verizon.net or 703-435-7216 with any questions. 
Thank you.  The Service Ministry … putting your faith to work. 
 
Book and Supplies Drive 
Jeanie Schmidt Free Clinic (JSFC) and Vecinos Unidos, of the non-profit partnership 
Connections for Hope, are seeking donations of new or gently used children's book.  Please 
consider giving to these two worthy organizations.  JSFC provides books  for children 
seeking medical services at the clinic.  Vecinos Unidos provides after school homework 
assistance and summer programs for children through 5th grade who cannot find the help 
they need at home.  Both organizations encourage reading and would like to offer books for 
the children to take home.  Your help is appreciated. JSFC also requested your help in 
collecting the following supplies:  pill sorters (strip of day by day compartments),  500 mg 
Tylenol  Extra Strength, wide ace bandages, narrow ace bandages, toothpaste and 
toothbrushes. To learn more about these organizations visit www.connectionsforhope.org or 
call 703.956.6722. 
 
Annual Spring Retreat at Shrine Mont 
Mark your calendars now for our annual Spring Retreat at Shrine Mont, located in Orkney 
Springs, VA in the beautiful Shenandoah Mountains. 
This year’s theme will focus on an alternative 
approach to mission: “Mission… The ‘Do Be’ Model 
– Informed by Native American Spirituality”. April 1-
3, 2011….This is a wonderful time of renewal, rest, 
fun and laughter. Plan now to join us in the spring for 
this great St. Tim’s tradition. Registration materials 
and additional information are available near the 
Shrine Mont display in Henry Hall. Questions? Call 
Katie Mazza at 703-421-3979 or Email: 
katiemazza@yahoo.com  
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